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LPA calls on NSW Government to act now to save 
Theatre Royal 

  

Dear Member 

Today LPA released the following statement calling on the NSW Government to save the 
Theatre Royal (Sydney): 

The opportunity for a new live performance venue as part of the Powerhouse Museum site 
redevelopment is welcome but Australia’s biggest city is still falling behind its Australian and 
international peers when it comes to venue capacity. 
 
Peak industry body, Live Performance Australia (LPA), today called on the NSW Government to 
urgently resolve the future of the shuttered Theatre Royal in the CBD. ‘This theatre is a very valuable 
part of our live performance infrastructure and to have it dark for more than two years now is severely 
limiting opportunities for our producers, performers and audiences,’ Chief Executive Evelyn 
Richardson said. 
 
She said the potential to develop a new Broadway-style Lyric theatre at the Powerhouse was good 
news but noted it would still be a number of years before the venue was open to audiences. 
 
‘Sydney has fallen way behind Melbourne when it comes to live performance venue capacity which is 
not only bad for Sydney but also impacts on audiences around the rest of the country. The NSW 
Government cannot idly stand by and allow the demolition or downgrading of existing infrastructure. 
 
‘The loss of the Theatre Royal has materially impacted the opportunity for Sydney to host major 
productions, depriving local performers and industry workers of jobs, limiting choice for audiences, 
and short-changing the visitor economy through lost visitation and economic activity generated by live 
performance,’ Ms Richardson said. 
 
LPA is calling on the NSW Government to bring together the owners of the Theatre Royal site, City of 
Sydney and industry leaders to secure the future of the venue. 

ENDS 

You can read LPA's full media release here. 

LPA has also written to the owners of the Theatre Royal, NSW Premier Gladys Berejiklian, NSW 
Minister for the Arts Don Harwin and City of Sydney CEO Monica Barone seeking an urgent meeting 
to discuss this important industry issue. 

LPA will keep members updated as further developments arise. 
  

Yours sincerely, 

Evelyn Richardson 
Chief Executive 
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